
 
MANAGERS UPDATE 

April 7, 2021 
 

LEGAL UPDATE: A response was received from the Airport, and everyone will 
receive a copy of the letter after our Attorneys can review it and suggest a 
strategy in moving forward. Terry Lewis was asked to review both our letter and 
the Airport’s letter and give an opinion. 
 
PRIORITY PROJECTS: Our health insurance representative was contacted and 
asked to prepare a detailed analysis of our current program and other options 
that the Board may want to consider. The carrier is polling all Districts to 
determine what is being offered their staffs. 
 
Out of District rates and fees are being reviewed by staff and recommendations 
will be made during the budget process. FRWA is once again helping us. 
 
OPERATIONAL UPDATE (CLAY): Pugh Utilities is on the agenda for discussion, as 
well as the status of staff evaluations. 
 
50TH ANNIVERSARY:  Monica Griffith and the Pawsitively Dog Club did a fabulous 
job with the Easter event at the Dog Park on March 27th. Well over 100 people 
were there, along with several Supervisors and almost all our staff. A great kick-
off for the 50th! 
 
SRF WATER PROJECTS:  Water main extension to Village 10 is about to begin with 
Tillman Construction, and bid openings for Pinedale and the looping is April 29th 
 
PAVING: The County did a great job with the multi-use path at the ECO Park and 
the Basketball court; two needed upgrades. Lots of positive comments from 
residents. 
 
COMMUNITY CENTER: Is on the agenda for discussion on re-opening 
 


